
 DECISION RECORD 

 

Decision I D: PCCDJ 000797 2025 

 

 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OP C C) for Hampshire 
 

Decision title 

To renew the licence agreement for the use of the driver training facility at 

Thorney Island.  The proposal is for the agreement to be renewed for a 

further period of twelve months from 07 June 2025.   

Executive summary 

OPCC is granted a right to use this driver training facility at Thorney Island 
under the terms of a licence dated 20 May 2024.  This licence is due to 

expire on 06 June 2025.  MOD are prepared to offer a new twelve-month 
licence.   

 
The purpose of this report is to seek authority to renew the Licence 

agreement of the driver training facility at Thorney Island.  The proposal is 
for the agreement to be renewed for a period of twelve months from 07 

June 2025.  The rent will increase slightly from £15,000 to £15,200 per 

annum.   
 

OPCC will have a right to park 8 vehicles and two trailers.  Additional 
parking for the VIP training courses may be available, subject to discussion 

with personnel at the Barracks on each occasion.  
 

As in previous years, OPCC will be required to pay the landlord’s costs of 
preparing the licence.  This will amount to £258.  All other terms and 

conditions of the existing licence will remain in place.   

Recommendation(s) 
That authority be given to proceed to complete the licence. 

Police and Crime Commissioner Approval 

I hereby approve the recommendation above. 

 

 

Name: Donna Jones 

Police and Crime 

Commissioner for Hampshire 

Date: 24-04-2025 

Signature: 
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